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The Institutional Effectiveness Review Board met twice this academic year with some 

work occurring outside of scheduled meetings in small groups. In the fall, the Board 

reviewed 75 assessment reports and determined 96% were in compliance. The Board 

elected Dr. Estelle Nuckles to serve as Chair-elect and Dr. Matthew Houston to serve as 

the recorder for AY 19-20.  

This spring, the Board reviewed 6 programs (Bachelor of Applied Science in Technical 

Management, Bachelor of Science Aviation Science and Management, Bachelor of 

Science in Psychology, Certificate in Criminal Justice, Flight Tech Airplane Certificate, 

Flight Tech Helicopter Certificate) based on the revised criteria of enrollment and 

graduation trends and submitted findings to the Office of Institutional Research. Finally, 

the Board reviewed the progress of the Strategic Plan and submitted a memo to Dr. 

Anderson, Provost, with feedback and recommendations.  

 

Respectfully, 

Kendra Russell 

Chair 

 


